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To Steven Chibo MP

Opal is Australia's national gem stone which is in need of protection from synthetic / man made opal. This opal has been around for years and was mainly sold in souvenir tourist shops.
 It has only been recently with the growth of the inbound Chinese tourist market that the marketing of Australian opal has become deceitful. This is due to the inbound tour operators demanding 50 to 65 per cent commission from opal retailers in Australia for sales to their customers. 
Many opal shops who do the Chinese inbound business have closed shops so they only allow those Chinese on their bus tours. We believe that the only way their business model can survive is to deceive there customers in to buying synthetic opal or treated opal as natural Australian opal.
I have been working with QLD fair trading who is taking legal action against one QLD company who has sold synthetic opal as natural Australian opal. I was invited to intend there inspection and was surprised to see opal from Ethiopia and Mexico being sold there as well as synthetic opal which was all unlabelled. When selling such goods they write the invoice as w/syn opal which is misleading to the customer.
Our members who sell in china are constantly shown opal bought in Australia which is synthetic. Most of the synthetic jewellery is made overseas and posted to the shops and declared low so there is no accurate information of the jewellery imported.
I have attached a letter from a Chinese customer who is complaining about his purchase of opal in Australia.
The Australian opal industry is not benefiting from this inbound tourist business but can only end up with a bad reputation. We also feel Australia's reputation can also be damaged.
I understand that there was legislation in South Australia to tackle this problem but we are seeking federal legislation so that all synthetic / man made opal must be labelled as such.
We seek your support in this matter. 
Kind Regards 
Paul Sedawie 

President of the Opal Association 
http://www.opal.asn.au/opal/
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